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Instrumentalist   Dr. Lev Rybanin 
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Sunday Service  10:30 a.m. 

1st, 3rd, & 5
th  

Sundays Holy Communion 

2nd & 4
th

 Sundays Morning Worship  

Bible Class  9:00 a.m. 

Choir  9:00 a..m. 

Children’s Sunday School 10am 
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Eatonton, Georgia  31024 

Church Office 706-485-4600 
 

Visit our web site: www.lakeoconeelutheran.org 

 
 

 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
 A mother was preparing pancakes for her sons, Kevin, 5, and Ryan, 3. The boys began 
to argue over who would get the first pancake. Their mother saw the opportunity for a 
moral lesson. She turned to face them and said, “If Jesus were sitting here, He would 
say, 'Let my brother have the first pancake. I can wait.'” Kevin turned to his younger 
brother and said, 'Ryan, you be Jesus.'  
 
 Waiting. It isn’t easy, especially when we are waiting on God. Scripture is filled 
with the stories of men and women who experienced agonizing periods of waiting on 
the Lord. Abram and Sarai waited 25 years for God to fulfill His promise that someday 
they would have a child. When Isaac was born, they were old enough to be great-
grandparents! The Israelites suffered for more than 400 years in Egyptian slavery, 
waiting for God to deliver them. After Samuel had anointed him king of Israel, David 
waited years to assume the throne that was rightfully his. For three long days Jesus’ 
followers waited for hope to break through their darkest despair as His battered body 
lay in the tomb. 
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 Jesus did rise from the dead and returned to His Father in Heaven to prepare a 
home for us, and we who call Him Savior and Lord have been waiting more than two 
thousand years for Him to return. 
 
 The difficult work of waiting is a part of our relationship with God. There is no 
doubt that His timing is different than ours. The apostle Peter writes, “Do not forget 
this one thing, dear friends: With the Lord a day is like a thousand years, and a 
thousand years are like a day.”  (2 Peter 3:8) 
 
 As we wait through the cold of winter for the sun-warmed breath of Spring, as we 
wait through the solemn time of Lent for the joy of Easter, as we wait through the 
troubles and trials of our lives for God’s answer to our prayers, it can seem as if God 
has forgotten us, or even as if God is not there at all. But we are not discouraged. We 
continue to remember the love of God who has already called you to be His own and 
promises to always be with you. Join the psalmist who writes, “I will wait for You; You 
will answer, Lord my God.” Psalm 38:15. Or again, “We wait in hope for the Lord; He 
is our help and our shield.” Psalm 33:20 
 
          Lent and Easter remind us that our waiting is not in vain, God has not forgotten 
us. God, through His grace in the life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ, has 
redeemed you, reclaimed you as His own, and created a new life in you by the Holy 
Spirit. Join us as we wait on the Lord during our Wednesday Lenten services and our 
Holy Week services.  Most of all, join us on Easter Sunday, April 20th, when the 
Resurrection reminds us that we do not have to wait for God at all…He is already 
among us. 
 
Pastor Steve 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Announcements 
 
Upcoming Lenten Worship Schedule 
Wednesday, April 2nd Supper at 6pm and Worship at 7pm 
Wednesday, April 9th Lunch at 12pm and Worship at 1 pm 
Maundy Thursday, April 17th Worship with Communion 7 pm 
Good Friday, April 18th Worship at 7pm 
Easter Sunday, April 20th Worship at 10:30am with special Easter fellowship 
following the service. 
 

 
 
Lake Oconee Lutheran Church is thankful for all who donate flowers for our 
Sunday morning worship. If you would like to give flowers, please remember 
the following points: 
 
*If you would like the flowers to be listed in the bulletin, please include all 
the information that you want on the signup sheet: flowers given in memory 
of..., flowers given in honor of...etc. The signup sheet is located on the blue 
table in the entry. 
 
*We would ask that you specifically request or include no lilies in the 
arrangements.  We have a church member who is deathly allergic to lilies and 
cannot remain in the church if they are present.  
 
Thank you for your help. 



 

 

Upcoming Worship Schedule 
Every Sunday Bible class at 9 am and Worship at 10:30am  

LOLC offers Bible Study  
  
        

  Women’s Bible class  
“The Women’s Bible Study with Discerning the Voice of God by Priscilla Shirer. This weekly 
study will help us discover the root to clear and daily communication with God—humble 
obedience. Learn how surrender unlocks His many blessings intended for us, centers us in 
His will, and helps us discern His voice in everyday life.  

Please join us on for this new study on Tuesdays at 10:00 am in the Choir Room.” 
 

    Sunday Morning Bible class           Mid-Week Bible Class 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                         

Letters make up about one-third of the 
New Testament. They are important 
because they contain teachings of the 
apostles and their associates. The New 
Testament letters combine 
information about God and the 
Christian faith with instruction on life 
and behavior. 
“Jesus Christ Lord!” These three words 
boldly confess the person and work of 
God’s only Son. In fact, they could be 
used to summarize all Christian 
doctrine and certainly are a summary 
of Paul’s message to the Colossians 
and to Philemon.   
Join us every Wednesday morning on 
Zoom at 10:30am for Paul’s Letter to 
the Colossians. 

A psalm is a song or poem 
distinguished by its devotional 
character and deep piety. It is the 
faith of the Old Testament set to 
music, a poem springing from an 
encounter with God. It is worship 
literature. Most people who know 
anything about the Bible know a 
few “literary gems” from the 
Psalms. But if you are not satisfied 
with a few oft-quoted verses, then 
come to a full banquet. You are 
invited to sit down at the table and 
enjoy the spiritual food found in the 
Psalms. Real people, who had real 
problems and joys, wrote the 
Psalms. Just as God spoke to the 
writers of the Psalms, so He speaks 
to you today. 
Join us every Sunday morning in 
the church or livestreamed at 9 am 
for our Bible study on the Book of 
Psalms – Conversations with God. 
 



 

 

Choir Notes 
The choir meets for rehearsal every Sunday at 9 am 
 in the choir room.  You are all invited. 

 

Mites 

The Widow’s mite of Mark 12: 41-44 is the inspiration for the LWML mite boxes. 

The Ladies of the Church organize mites’ collections on a continuous 
basis. The third Sunday of each month is the official Mites Sunday 
after which the monies gathered go to the Lutheran Women's 

Missionary League to support various ministries around the world.  
Detailed information is available at www.lwml.org and on Facebook. 
The third Sunday of the month is designated Mite Sunday, but donations 
are always welcome. 
 
We express heartfelt thanks for your charitable generosity.  

 
 
 

Coffee & Fellowship 
The coffee fellowship that follows the Sunday church service 
gives us an opportunity to welcome visitors, meet new 
members and visit each other.  
*We need volunteers signing up for snacks and serving.  
Look for the signup sheet in the narthex on the table if you’d 
like to volunteer. We are thankful for familiar friendliness of 
our church family. 
 
      

 

http://www.lwml.org/


 

 

 
 

Lake Oconee Lutherans next blood drives will be Apr 10th and May 8th.  
If you are interested in volunteering a little of your time to help, please 
reach out to Pam Kunz at kunzpd3@outlook.com 

 
 

 

Just a Reminder 

 

Lake Oconee Lutheran can receive gifts by credit card/debit card now.  You will 
find the terminal in the entryway on the shelving near the kitchen.  Please be 
aware that there is a charge to the church for each gift received in this way. (If 
you include your name on the form (screen) when it asks, the gift will show 
up on your church statement, but we are unable to do that if you do not 
input your name). You may also request a receipt sent to you if desired. 

 

 

EASTER BRUNCH 
Please join us 4/20/25 for Easter Brunch after service. 
There is a pink signup sheet on the blue table in the Narthex. 
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Dear saints in Christ at Lake Oconee, 
Thank you for your gift that you sent me back in December in support 

of my studies at the seminary. It has been a blessing to have your support 
and prayer as I go about my task of preparing for the ministry, and I am 
very thankful to have so many brothers and sisters standing behind me as 
I work and study and learn there.  

This semester has begun well, if busily; for classes, I have started my 
first homiletics course in preparation for beginning to preach, which has 
probably been my most formative, challenging, and ultimately enjoyable 
class, as I have learned more deeply what it means to proclaim the Word 
of God. I am also finishing up my Hebrew language instruction and 
beginning to move into more Bible courses focused on interpretation with 
the original languages, which have been helpful, as well as continuing my 
systematic and historical theology training. It has also been a new 
challenge and joy this semester as my fieldwork congregation has been 
changed, but my new church (Chapel of the Cross) is very welcoming and 
has been a good place for me to continue to learn, serve, and see how the 
pastoral office is lived out in the daily life of a congregation.  

Thank you again for your support, and God’s blessings as you 
journey to Jerusalem and to the cross this Lenten season, and celebrate 
our Lord’s victory over sin, death, and the grave which He won there. 
 
In Christ,  
Matthew Shipman 
 
 
Matthew is a student at Concordia Seminary, St. Louis and is the brother of 
Laura Ringer.  Lake Oconee Lutheran is supporting Matthew’s education to 
become a Pastor with a scholarship. 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers 
• Altar Care there is a signup sheet in the narthex on the front 

table.  

• Sunday service camera operator. We will provide training on 
how to manage it. 
Signup sheets are in the narthex on the front table, or you can 
call and/or email. 

• Ushers’ signup sheets are in the narthex on the front table, or 
you can call/email the church office. 

• Coffee Fellowship signup sheets are in the narthex on the front 
table. 

• Little Free Pantry signup sheets are in the narthex on the front 
table. 

• Scripture readers You can contact the office for Marsha to put 
you on the email list 

• Communion assistants you can contact the office for Marsha to 
put you on the email list 

• Sunday School teachers, 2 teachers per Sunday to rotate, sign-
ups are on the blue table. 

• Greeters’ signup sheets are in the narthex on the front table. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Worship Update -- Live streaming 
Remember, we are now live streaming our Sunday Bible Class and 
Worship. This means both services will be broadcast live as they 
happen on Sunday mornings at 9:00 am and  
10:30 am on Facebook or by clicking the button on our website 
homepage. Join us as we all come together in worship. If you are 
unable to be online while they are live, do not worry. The 
recorded services will remain available for you to watch later as 
well. You may find it on the @lakeoconeelutheranchurch page on 
Facebook or the website. God's blessings to each of you! 

 

Members of LOLC Celebrating 
Birthdays and Anniversaries this month! 
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April Birthdays 
• Apr 6  Gayle Bradford 

• Apr 8  Amy Stokes 

• Apr 10  Andrew Ringer 

• Apr 11  Larry Davis 

• Apr 15  Sharon Ross 

• Apr 17  Cindy Plummer 

• Apr 23  Ann Ruth Ringer 

• Apr 27  Melanie Schultz-
Romero 

 
 

April Anniversaries 

• Apr 3  Barney & Sharon Ross 

• Apr 4  Jimmy & Beth Etheridge 

• Apr 28 Ralph & Audrey Kunz 
 
 
 



 

 

Opportunities to Serve 
     Lake Oconee Lutheran Church Food Ministry     

 

The goal of The Bread of Life Food Pantry and the Little Free Pantry is to respond to 
the needs of our community through food distribution and support by sharing God’s 
love in Word and action with those most in need. 

 

We do this in two separate ways: 
 

1. The Bread of Life Food Pantry provides equitable access to food and staples 
twice per month to those in need in the community. 
2. The Little Free Pantry provides emergency food for community members who 
might have run out of food and have no other means in which to feed themselves 
or their family. 

 

We also have two different mechanisms by which LOLC members can provide either 
their time or their donations to help us sustain both important ministries.   

 

• For the Bread of Life Food Pantry cash donations are the best way to support 
this ministry. We need a certain number of specific items for each distribution 
and limited storage. You can volunteer your time on the second and fourth 
Wednesday and Thursdays of the month to either set up the food distribution 
or distribute the food to those in need.  

• For the Little Free Pantry, food and/or cash donations are needed. The food you 
provide goes directly into the pantry and any cash you provide is used to fill in 
supplies where we might be running short. You can volunteer your time by 
checking on the cabinet and filling it up when food supplies run low. 

 

Volunteers may sign up for either or both pantries by signing the sheets provided on 
the blue table in the narthex. 

Because the Little Free Pantry is to be used to fill in what is needed on an emergency 
basis, we thought it would be helpful to provide a shopping list for those who choose to 
donate food and a daily distribution list for those who fill up the Little Free Pantry. You 
will find a handy guide to help you with these important tasks posted on the doors 
where we keep the Pantry food. Please limit food donations to the items on this list. It 
can help you when you shop for the pantry or when you fill the pantry with supplies. 
As always, we thank you so much for the wondrous gifts you provide for both important 
ministries. 
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 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 
 

1 
9am Quilt Guild 

 
 

2 
9 Quilt Guild 
class 

 
10:30 ZOOM 
Bible Class 
 
 
Soup Supper 
6pm 
Lent service 7pm 

 

3 
 

 

4 5 
 
 
 
5:00 PM Episcopal 

Church Service  

 

6 
9:00 AM Adult Bible 

School 

9:00 am Choir 

Rehearsal 

10:30 AM Worship 

Service  

Communion 

Elders Meeting 

 

7 8 
10 am Women’s 
Bible Class 
 

9 
10:30 ZOOM 
Bible Class 
 
 
Soup Supper 
12pm 
Lent service 1pm 

10 
9 Bread of Life 
11 Blood Drive 

11 
 

12 
 
 
 
5:00 PM Episcopal 

Church Service  

 

13 
9:00 am Choir 

Rehearsal 

10:30 AM Worship 

Service 

 Non-communion 

Council meeting 

14 15 
10 am Women’s 
Bible Class 
 

16 
10:30 ZOOM 
Bible Class 
 

17  
 
 
 
 
7pm Maundy 
Thursday 

18  
 
 
 
7pm Good Friday 

19 
 
 
 
5:00 PM Episcopal 

Church Service  

 

20 
9:00 AM Adult Bible 

School  

9:00 am Choir 

Rehearsal 

10:30 AM Worship 

Service  

Communion 

       Easter 

21 
 

22 
10 am Women’s 
Bible Class 
 

23 
10:30 ZOOM 
Bible Class 
 

24 
9 Bread of Life 

25 26 
 
 
 
5:00 PM Episcopal 

Church Service  

 

27 
9:00 AM Adult Bible 

School  

9:00 am Choir 

Rehearsal 

10:30 AM Worship 

Service 

Non-communion  

 

28 
Quilts of Valor Bee 
10-2 

29 
10 am Women’s 
Bible Class 
 

30 
10:30 ZOOM 
Bible Class 
 

   

 


